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Shamblehurst Primary School, Wildern Lane, Hedge End, 
Southampton, Hampshire SO30 4EJ 

Telephone: (01489) 782342 
 

Email: adminoffice@shamblehurst.co.uk 
Website: www.shamblehurst.co.uk 

Issue Number - 10   

Wednesday 30th June 2021     

 

Friday 9th July 2021 – Non-Uniform Day, £1  
 

Friday 23rd July 2021 - Last Day of Term/ 
Non-Uniform Day    

School finishes at the following times:  

Year 2 and Year 5 - 12:45pm 

Year 1 and Year 3 - 1:00pm  

Year R, Year 4 and Year 6 - 1:15pm 

Children are to be collected from their usual 
places.  

 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

Summer Holidays   
Monday 26th July - 

Wednesday 1st September 
2021  

Thursday 2nd and Friday 3rd 
September 2021 - INSET Days  

 
Back to School - Monday 6th 

September 2021  
(First Day of Autumn Term)  
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It seems as though we are hurtling very quickly towards the end of term and school 
remains as busy as ever.  

We had some lovely news last week that Ms Schofield had baby Freddie James - the 
day before starting her maternity leave! Mother and baby are doing well.  

Mrs Smile and Mrs Leatherland are both now working from home in preparation for 
their new arrivals in September and in line with current Covid regulations.   

Over the next few weeks, you will receive your child’s end of term report and be 
given the opportunity, should you wish, to have a follow up phone call to discuss 
your child’s progress with their class teacher. In addition, we are planning a week’s 
transition, an opportunity for children to spend time with their teachers and peers 
for next year. This will be the week beginning 12th July. Bubbles will remain and 
children will remain in their original classrooms. Start and finish times remain 
constant too.  

Sadly we will be losing some members of staff this year.  

Miss Russell will be leaving to take up a position at Waterloo School. Miss Russell 
has been at Shamblehurst for over four years and we wish her all the very best for 
the next stage in her career.  

In addition, Miss Morris is leaving take up a post in Southampton. We will miss her, 
but know she will go on and weave her magic at her new school.  

We are also saying goodbye to Mrs Salkeld and Miss Mier, in Year 3 and Year 1 - 
both have made a massive impact on the lives of our children. Lastly, Mrs Riley will 
be leaving from the school office. Mrs Riley has been leading the office for the last 
four and a half years and has been working at Shamblehurst for seven.  Mrs Riley 
has many jobs, but certainly for the last 15 months has been pivotal in the school’s 
Covid response.  

Sad times for us but we wish them all the very best for their futures.  

Thank you for supporting the clothes drop last week, I know this was hugely 
successful and we are very grateful. 

 

Very best wishes, 

 
 
 

 
Very best wishes,  

 

Mrs Jones      
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Dolphin Class: Lara Tew for flexing her independence muscle.  

Turtle Class: Finley Harris for flexing his independence muscle.  

Koala Bear Class: Nicolas Tomlin for flexing his perseverance muscle.  

Zebra Class: Aurora Smith for flexing her independence and managing distractions muscles.  

Bushbaby Class: Eva Ewing for flexing her absorption and listening muscles.  

Orangutan Class: Amaar Walker for flexing his collaboration and capitalising muscles.  

Panda Class: Amira Hmimssa for flexing her questioning muscle.  
 

Learner of the Week – Friday 27th May 2021   

 

Lemur Class: William Rowe for flexing his perseverance and independence muscles.  

Lion Class: Keira Hutton for flexing her independence muscle.  

Dolphin Class: Ruben Hinge for flexing his listening muscle.  

Turtle Class: Elijah Rowden for flexing his collaboration muscle.  

Seahorse Class: Nathan Long for flexing his independence and imagining muscles.  

Panther Class: Khloe-May Stamp for flexing her imagination muscle.  

Orangutan Class: Philippa Petterson for flexing her making links muscle.  
 

Learner of the Week – Friday 11th June 2021   

 

Lemur Class: Millie Le for flexing her making links muscle.  

Lion Class: Ameer Walker for flexing his perseverance muscle.  

Dolphin Class: Joseph Atkinson for flexing his capitalising muscle.  

Panther Class: Seth Taylor for flexing his noticing muscle.  

Polar Bear Class: Emilis Dauneckis for flexing his collaboration muscle.  

Orangutan Class: Jessica Musiya for flexing her noting and making links muscles.  

Bushbaby Class: Bella Rhoad for flexing her imaging muscle and  

Otter Class: Harry Dashwood and Emily King for flexing all of their learning muscles,  
 

Learner of the Week – Friday 18th June 2021   



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

  

Week Ending - Friday 11th June 2021  

Key Stage 1: Toucan Class - 98.8%  
Key Stage 2: Polar Bear Class and Otter Class - 99.2%  

 

Week Ending – Friday 28th May 2021  

Key Stage 1: Toucan Class - 100%  
Key Stage 2: Seahorse Class - 99.5%  

 

Lion Class: Aditya Gopalakrishnan for flexing his perseverance muscle.  

Lemur Class: Lyra Aitken for flexing her listening muscle.  

Dolphin Class: Lucy Deng for flexing her listening muscle.  

Panther Class: Jack Herridge for flexing his planning muscle.  

Polar Bear Class: Summer Nicholls for flexing her perseverance muscle.  

Bushbaby Class: Imogen Saint for flexing her listening and making links muscles. 

Otter Class: Charlotte Souter for flexing her absorption muscle.  

A big well done to Olivia Smith and Nevaeh 
Huggins in Polar Bear Class for achieving their 

gold reading badges - super!  

 

Learner of the Week – Friday 25th June 2021  

Week Ending – Friday 21st May 2021  

Key Stage 1: Dolphin Class - 99.3%  
Key Stage 2: Meerkat Class - 100%  

Thank you to everyone who 
gave a Bag2School donation - 
£208.20 was raised and will 

go towards school.  

 

Week Ending - Friday 18th June 2021  

Key Stage 1: Turtle Class - 99.3%  
Key Stage 2: Polar Bear Class - 99%  

 

Week Ending - Friday 25th June 2021  

Key Stage 1: Toucan Class - 98.1%  
Key Stage 2: Polar Bear Class - 100%  
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We will be having Non-Uniform Day on Friday 9th July 2021  

We are kindly asking for a £1 money donation in return - all 
donations will go to purchasing new books for school.  

 

As part of our RE unit on Belonging, we were lucky 
enough to take part on a Zoom call with Rabbi Zvi. 
We have been learning about the Jewish faith in 

particular 'Shabbat' celebrations. During the Zoom, 
the Rabbi talked to us about the importance of 
Shabbat to the Jewish community. We learnt 

about the Shabbat meal and the traditions to go 
with it.  

After the Zoom, we shared grape juice and 
challah bread, re-enacting part of the Shabbat 

meal. Shabbat Shalom. 
 

We had a visit from the SCARF Life bus during last 
week. In Year 1 we learnt about 'Our Wonderful 

Bodies'.  We learnt about all the important things 
our body needs to keep healthy.  We even looked 

at a body costume where we were then able to 
identify the different organs and their functions in 

the body.  But the highlight of it all was... 
HAROLD THE GIRAFFE IN REAL LIFE!!! 

 
Thank you to Caroline who came to spend time 

with us. We had fun 
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Coronavirus  
 

Please remember to contact us if you have outstanding test results, or if your 
child develops symptoms, so the school can operate track and trace. Please email 

adminoffice@shamblehurst.co.uk  
 

During weekends and holidays, the admin office emails will be checked twice 
daily, once in the morning and once in the afternoon. 

 
In your email please detail: 

 What the symptoms are eg. cough, temperature loss of taste or smell or 
asymptomatic (no symptoms) 

 When did the symptoms started 

 Has anyone else in your family got symptoms or is Covid positive 

 Any close contacts in school - please mention anyone your child plays 
with/comes to school with 

 When was the test and when was the result received 

 What have Track and Trace have said are the first and last day of isolation 
 

 Please put as much detail on the email as possible and a contact number for 
you if the DFE ask us further questions. 

 
Please can parents and visitors continue to wear a face covering whilst on school 

grounds and respect social distancing while on the school grounds.  
 

We would like to kindly remind you to please do not keep Teachers on the 
playground talking and only come into the office if it is essential - please contact 

us by phone or email.  
 

Please help us continue to keep Shamblehurst Primary School a safe place.  

 

Attached is our June E-Safety Newsletter.  
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As mentioned in our previous newsletter, I have started an attendance challenge at school with 
the class with the best attendance this term getting a non-school uniform day during the last 
week of school in July. I am so pleased with how well the classes have engaged with this and 
really want to thank you all for your encouragement and support in getting your children into 
school on time.  
 
The leader board has changed a lot over the last 3 weeks, showing that it is still all to play for. 
The leader table currently stands as follows:  

 
I look forward to providing the final results to you in a few weeks, and confirming which class 
has won this term's challenge. Don't worry, even if your child's class doesn't win this challenge I 
will be coming up with more exciting ideas for the children as we enter the next school year. 
 
Can I remind all parents that if your child is not well enough to attend school to please call 
01489 782342 as soon as possible to explain the reason for the absence. If we are not given a 
reason for a child's absence we have to code this as 'unauthorised'. Unauthorised absences can 
lead to a fine being raised which we hope to avoid by keeping communication open between 
home and school.  
 
Also, I am aware that a number of you tell your child's teacher about upcoming medical 
appointments that may affect your child's attendance at school. It is important that any 
appointment that involves time out of school is also confirmed to the office, along with the 
appointment confirmation letter or message, so please do tell us as well. The number to call 
and confirm is the same for if email is easier please use adminoffice@shamblehurst.co.uk   
Where possible, please do try and arrange appointments outside of school times or in holidays, 
however, we do understand that this is not always possible. 
 
Thank you for all of your efforts in prioritising your child's attendance at school.  

Rebecca Winfield  
Attendance Officer   
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As part of our Enquiry 'Should zoos exist?', on Tuesday 15th June Year 1 went to 
Marwell Zoo. We were able to look at all the enclosures and had in depth 

discussions about them. We all attended some interesting workshops, where we 
had the opportunity to see the different skulls from the classification groups such 

as bird, reptile etc. 
It was a scorching hot day, but we all learnt a lot and enjoyed every minute!  

Thank you to all the children that held Shamblehurst's name high!  
You are all superstars!  

Year 1 Team 

 

More photos can be found on our school website  

 



  

Dear Parents  
 
We are looking forward to starting the new academic year with some normality 
and welcoming children and parents to our Hedgehogs’ room at the back of the 
school (as before the pandemic). 
 
The breakfast club will re-open from 7:30am and the after school club will operate 
until 6:00pm. 
If you need to register your child or book a place for September/October, please 
contact us as soon as possible and no later than 19 July and we will provide forms 
and information.  
 
Please e-mail dinawilson@hedgehogschildcare.co.uk 
We would like to thank you for your support and wish you all a relaxing and 
hopefully, a summer with plenty of sunshine! 
 
Team Hedgehogs 

  

On Friday 23rd July, school will finish early at the following times: 

 

Year 2 and Year 5 - 12:45pm 

Year 1 and Year 3 - 1:00pm  

Year R, Year 4 and Year 6 - 1:15pm 

 

Children are to be collected at the above times from their usual places.  

 

Friday 23rd July will also be a non-uniform day!  

(no donation required)  
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